Monsanto response to “Seeds of Change”
Monsanto sent the statement below to Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following report:

“Seeds of Change – Impact of Interventions by Bayer and Monsanto on the Elimination of Child Labour on Farms Producing Hybrid Cottonseed in India”, Davuluri Venkateswarlu, June 2007.  Report commissioned by OECD Watch, Deutsche Welthungerhilfe, India Committee of the Netherlands, Eine Welt Netz NRW, International Labor Rights Fund:
www.laborrights.org/publications/SeedsofChangeCottonReport0607.pdf 

Press release:

www.laborrights.org/press/ChildLabor/cotton/seedsofchange_ilrfpr_060807.htm 

Monsanto’s Response to “Seeds of Change” Report 
6/18/2007
We share the concerns of the International Labor Rights Forum, along with their international partners including OECD Watch, India Committee of the Netherlands, Deutsche Welthungerhilfe and Enie Welt Netz NRW, about child labor used on farms during the production of hybrid cottonseed in India.
On April 19, 2006, Monsanto adopted a human rights policy to emphasize our commitment to human rights in the conduct of our business globally.  Our human rights policy specifically addresses child labor: Monsanto will not tolerate any form of exploitative child labor... and will observe laws regarding the employment of minors.   In those situations where minors may legally be employed, we will act to assure that such employment does not interfere with the educational opportunities of the children.

In 2006, Monsanto decided our approach to human rights implementation would be down parallel paths. We would take a phased approach to integrate the provisions of the policy within business operations globally and simultaneously strengthen our efforts to eliminate the occurrence of child labor in cottonseed production through the Child Care Program (CCP), an initiative that originated in 2002 by the Association of Seed Industry (ASI) in India. 

Monsanto will continue to work with CCP, a multi-stakeholder program, with representatives from the seed industry, NGO’s, state and local government, and the ILO. Monsanto’s subcontracted fields will continue to be monitored for child labor by CCP auditors and members of the CCP steering committee. 

 “The Seeds of Change” report focused on the 2005-06 growing season and noted that the number of children working in this sector had declined.  It further noted that additional improvements were made in the 2006-07 growing season. 
We acknowledge that not all of our efforts resulted in meaningful change.  For example, the Creative Learning Centers fell short of our expectations but we learned a great deal and will incorporate those learnings into future education initiatives.

Child labor is an extremely complex problem.  Solutions to this problem will require the coordinated efforts of not only multinational companies like Monsanto but domestic companies, their business partners and suppliers, local and international NGOs, and local and states governments in India.  In addition to commitment from these various stakeholders, it will take time to resolve. 

Monsanto is committed to a collaborative, systemic, and sustainable resolution to the issue of child labor in cottonseed production. We encourage others to join our efforts.
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